
KIMBER’s UPDATE – OCTOBER 2024

This is my third attempt at writing to you. For various reasons, I start, but don’t finish. 
We are still very busy with the installation of the replacement transmitter in West 
Central Asia. Since my last update I’ve made two visits and one aborted visit. We thank 
the Lord that the installation phase is now complete and we’ve started testing. In the 
picture you can see the transmitter consisting of two rows of equipment racks. The 
cooling system is behind me and the power 
supply in an adjacent room. I’m due to 
return to Central Asia this weekend for a 
further 10 days of testing. Please pray for 
safety and wisdom while we work. Pray that 
we’ll complete the testing during this visit. 
We look forward to the day when this 
equipment will be broadcasting the Gospel 
to South Russia, Ukraine, Iran, Iraq & Syria. 

You might be wondering why I had an 
aborted visit in July. On my way to Central 
Asia I had two flight cancellations plus a 
further 14 hour flight delay. I spent 2 nights 
in a hotel in Munich plus another night in Frankfurt. The airline also lost my baggage. If 
I continued with my journey I’d only have 1 working day in Central Asia, so we decided 
I should return home. My suitcase finally turned up in Central Asia after 12 days.

It’s always encouraging when we receive feedback from our listeners: 

“As a regular listener of your program, I want to share my personal journey and 
spiritual discovery. Despite coming form a Muslim background, certain parts of the 
Scripture discussed in the program have deeply touched me. Through the stories and 
wisdom shared, I have experienced a clear turning point in my life. My heart has 
discovered the transformative power of God’s Word. 

Please pray that our broadcasts will continue to impact many lives. 

Family news: During the summer, Jessica & Bernice enjoyed attending Christian 
camps in South Devon. We also went on a family camping holiday to Cornwall. In 
between times we went on quite a number of day trips to various local places.

Bernice is now back at St Peter’s school for her final GCSE year. Jessica is in her 
second year at Exeter College. Jean keeps busy with her book-keeping job for a local 
charity. She’s currently preparing the end of year accounts for their AGM.

Thank you very much for your prayers,             Graham & Jean


